
attending the confer-

ence. 

     And finally  ï a huge 

thank you is to Kellie 

Tovar. I know DGs in 

other districts who do 

not have a Kellie sup-

porting their district.  

We are so very lucky to 

have her and Iôm not 

sure how I could have 

gotten through the year 

without her. Kellie, you 

have no idea how we all 

depend on you for so 

many things ~ you do 

everything so well, so 

calmly and so skilled. 

     Itôs been a great year 

and the next edition of 

the ñPeakò will be talk-

ing about the confer-

ence and how much fun 

we had!  Thank you 

everyone for all you do! 

 

In Rotary service, 

DG Mary  

Dear Rotarians of District 

5440, 

     We are approaching 

the end of the 2011-

2012 Rotary year as of 

June 30th! 

     So much has hap-

pened in your clubs 

during the year and as I 

start reflecting on 

things I thought it ap-

propriate to say ~ 

THANK YOU ! 

     Thank you to all of 

the wonderful Assis-

tant Governors who 

have helped make my 

job so much easier this 

year.  Your time and 

dedication has been 

stellar and it has been 

wonderful to work with 

you all. 

    Thank you to the 53 

club presidents who 

make everything hap-

pen in your clubs and 

towns.  I say towns, 

because one of the 

wonderful things about 

our district is that there 

are no huge cities, we 

live in small areas 

where it is so evident to 

others about the com-

mitment of Rotary. You 

have all lead your clubs 

with integrity and en-

thusiasm.  Iôm sure you 

would all agree that 

while being president is 

a big job, you come 

away with a real under-

standing of what your 

entire club is about and 

perhaps learned more 

about the district. 

    Thank you to all of 

the committee chairs 

and committee mem-

bers at both the club 

level and the district 

level.  There is always 

much to do and we all 

thank you for the time 

and commitment to 

sharing your experi-

ences with your groups. 

    Thank you to those 

of you who have com-

mitted your time to be a 

future District Gover-

nor, it is a commitment 

of time, but also a labor 

of love and the best way 

to get to know all 3200 

of you in our district! 

     Thank you to all of 

the PDGs who have 

assisted me and been 

there for council and 

support.  I thank you 

also for all that you 

have done to forge the 

way for those of us who 

have followed you! 

     Thank you to my 

District Conference 

Chair and Program 

Chair  for the District 

Conference.  No one 

has any idea how much 

is involved in putting on 

a conference.  These 

two have worked tire-

lessly in making sure 

everything down to the 

minute is done well.  

They want everything 

perfect for those of you 
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TOP ENTERTAINERS FEATURED AT DISTRICT CONFERENCE  

nominee Julie Phares, 

her husband Charles 

and Chuck and Julie 

Varilek.   The majority 

of the members are 

from the Long Peak 

Rotary Club. The Sing-

ers have raised more 

than $100,000 on be-

half of Rotary for local 

charities.    

     Pre-conference ac-

tivities begin Wednes-

day, June 6 in Love-

land, CO at the Gover-

norôs Art Show & 

Sale .The conference 

beings on Thursday, 

June 7 with home hos-

pitality dinners and an 

ice cream social.  A 

comprehensive program 

of speakers, work-shops 

and free time activities 

are scheduled Friday 

and Saturday.  Featured 

speakers include Rotary 

International President 

Kalyan Banerjee, Past 

RI General Secretary 

and Chief Operating 

Officer Ed Futa, Past RI 

Board member Gideon 

Peiper and Ambassado-

rial Scholar Samantha 

Radovich.  

     Musical performer 

and motivational 

speaker Mike Rayburn, 

ñCowboyò Brad Fitch 

and the Estes Park 

Singers will entertain 

Rotarians at the 2012 

District Conference on 

June 7-9 at the YMCA 

of the Rockies Family 

Resort.  Rayburn will 

be featured on Saturday 

night following dinner 

and a formal appear-

ance of this yearôs class 

of inbound and out-

bound Rotary youth 

exchange students. 

     Rayburn has been 

called, ñThe Worldôs 

Funniest Guitar Virtu-

oso.ò He performs over 

120 shows per year and 

selections from his 

ñMike Rayburn at Car-

negie Hallò CD are in 

current rotation on XM 

Comedy, Sirius Com-

edy, and countless 

morning radio shows 

nationwide. 

     The Aspen Daily 

News raves, ñA comic 

genius... enough wit 

and talent to jumpstart a 

pacemaker.ò But what 

sets him apart is his 

masterful guitar work. 

     Featured in USA 

Today, Newsweek and 

Billboard among others, 

Rayburn has appeared 

at Carnegie Hall eight 

times and performed 

more than 4,000 shows 

worldwide.  

     ñCowboyò Brad 

Fitch will perform a 

wide variety of John 

Denver songs together 

with traditional western 

music following Friday 

nightôs barbeque din-

ner.  Fitch was raised in 

Estes Park but leaves 

every winter and early 

spring to perform at 

Barleenôs Arizona Opry 

dinner theater in 

Apache Junction.  He 

spends his summers 

singing John Denver 

tribute concerts and 

other acoustic folk and 

western programs. The 

district conference be-

gins the following day 

at the YMCA Denver 

tribute concerts and 

other acoustic folk and 

western programs.  

     The Estes Park Sing-

ers will kick off Friday 

nightôs entertainment.  

They are a local group 

of Rotarians from Estes 

Park well known in the 

area for the many con-

certs theyôve performed 

for local schools and 

community organiza-

tions.  The group was 

formed eight years ago 

by district governor 

Mike Rayburn 

 

REGISTER NOW! 
2012 District Conference 

YMCA of the Rockies 

Estes Park, Colorado 

June 7-9, 2012 

Information and  

registration at 

www.rotary5440.org. 

Brad Fitch 

The Estes Park Singers, at least in 
this photo, are a ñshady lot.ò These 
Rotarians have raised more than 

$100,000 in the past eight years for 
local charities. 

Brad Fitch 

http://www.rotary5440.org
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son the Director of the 
Office of Public Engage-
ment said ñRotary Interna-
tional and Rotary Clubs 
across America are not 
only affecting change in 
their hometowns but im-
proving the lives of others 
in countless communities 
abroad. Rotariansô com-
mitment to service per-
fectly captures the spirit 
and mission of Champi-
ons of Change,ò   he said. 
     ñRotary International is 
honored to be a part of 
the first White House 
Champions of Change 
awards to Rotarians who 
have helped make a dif-
ference in lives and com-
munities around the 
world,ò said Rotary Inter-
national President Kalyan 
Banerjee, who attended  
the dayôs events with Ro-
tary International CEO 
John Hewko, Director 
Elizabeth Demaray and 
District Governor Mary 
McCambridge.  ñRotary 
club members are grass-
roots volunteers, success-
ful business and profes-
sional leaders who want 
to give back to make the 
world a better place. 
Champions of Change 
could not be a more ap-
propriate description of 
what Rotary is all about.ò 

     (Washington, DC) ï Dr. 
Richard Kemme, a retired 
orthopaedic surgeon and 
long time member of the 
Rotary Club of Greeley 
was one of  ten U.S. Ro-
tary club members hon-
ored as Champions of 
Change at the White 
House Friday, April 20th  
for their volunteer work to 
improve the lives of oth-
ers.  
     The event has com-
bined for the first time two 
weekly White House pub-
lic engagement programs 
ï Champions of Change 
and the Community Lead-
ers Briefings series -- to 
recognize the contribu-
tions of a single organiza-
tion: the humanitarian 
service group Rotary In-
ternational.  
     Rotary District Gover-
nor Mary McCambridge 
accompanied Dr. Kemme 
to the award presentation.  
They joined  more than 
160 Rotary club members 
at a morning round of 
community leader briefing 
sessions in which admini-
stration experts discussed 
a variety of relevant top-
ics, including maternal 
and child health, disease 
prevention, economic de-
velopment, youth and 
education, water and 
sanitation, and peace-
building. 

ñDr. Kemme richly de-
serves this recognition for 
his amazing service to his 
community and his work 
to create an orthopaedic 
training program in Ma-
lawi, Africa,ò McCam-
bridge said.  Dr. Kemme 
retired from active prac-
tice in 1989 but continues 
his volunteer work in Af-
rica which has spanned a 
24-year period.  He was 
awarded the prestigious 
Rotary Service Above 
Self Award in 2007 and 
also received the Rotary 
Presidentôs Call to Ser-
vice Award. 
ñRichard represents the 
true spirit of Rotaryôs 
óService Above Selfô 
motto,ò she said.  ñHe is a 
founding member and 
past president of the 
Greeley Chapter of Habi-
tat for Humanity, and  or-
ganized and supervised 
the building of a Habitat 
house in Greeley with 
dollars donated by his 
Rotary club.  He served 
as medical director for the 
Weld County Crippled 
Childrenôs Society, Chair-
man of the Greeley 
Catholic School Board 
and  Commissioner on 
the Board of Greeley Ur-
ban Renewal Authority,ò 
she said.   
     During the White 
House program, Jon Car-

GREELEY ROTARIAN HON ORED AT FIRST-EVER  

WHITE HOUSE ROTARY DAY  

Dr. Richard Kemme 

DG Mary McCambridge 

http://www.whitehouse.gov/champions
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EAGLE STUDENT WINS BBB/ROTARY 

SCHOLARSHIP 

     Hayley Beard, a senior at Eagle Valley 

High School in Gypsum, is the 2012 recipi-

ent of the BBB/Rotary $5,000 Business 

Ethics Scholarship presented  by the Better 

Business Bureau and Rotary Districts 5440, 

5450 and 5470. The scholarship, funded by 

the BBB Foundation, was presented at the 

April 24 BBB Torch Awards for Business 

Ethics in Loveland. 

     Beard was chosen from applicants from 

Northern Colorado and Wyoming who 

wrote essays based on Rotaryôs Four-Way 

Test: Is it the truth? Is it fair to all con-

cerned? Will it build goodwill and better 

friendships? Will it be beneficial? 

     Her essay, titled ñBob,ò looks at her de-

cision to be a certified nurseôs assistant 

while still in high school, the challenges of 

the position, and how it influenced her deci-

sion to pursue a degree in nursing upon 

graduation. 

     Beard, who will graduate with a 4.04 grade 

point average, will also graduate this spring 

with a 3.5 GPA from Colorado Mountain Col-

lege,  Beard has participated on the varsity 

dance/pom team all four years of high school, 

and was team captain this year. She is a mem-

ber of Devils Against Drinking/Drugs, serving 

as treasurer, vice president and president; and 

is a member of the National Honor Society. 

     Her community involvement ranges from 

working at the community rummage sale to 

helping get her communityôs only dance stu-

dio up and running. She plays in a local coun-

try/rock band and teaches dance. In her spare 

time, she enjoys hunting, hiking and dancing. 

     Start With Trust. For more information 

about the BBB Torch Award program, visit 

wynco.bbb.org or call 970-484-1348 or 800-

564-0371. 

A Tisket; A Tasket; Weôre Missing your BASKET!! 

     One of the highlights of this yearôs district conference will be THE SILENT AUCTION!  All 

clubs have been asked by the conference committee to pool their resources to create a group of 

auction items in attractive, desirable ñthemeò baskets that Rotarians will go absolutely gaga over.  

All proceeds will be used to fund grants for club literacy projects. 

     Need some ideas?  How about a basket that represents unique things about your town or re-

gion?  C.J. Box and Craig Johnson are two top-notch Wyoming authors.  Wouldnôt a basket of 

their books be a terrific auction item?  Get óem signed and youôd have a real winner!   Got a spe-

cial community celebration coming up?  Slip some tickets into the basket along with lodging 

(Rotary home stays would be great) and other items that fit the theme.   

     What about a basket full of craft items?  Jewelry?  Local wines or sauces?  Paintings and/or 

other artwork?   Did someone give you a really neat present that you have absolutely no use for?  

Put it in a basket!  How about a crate of peaches?  We know clubs that have several thousand of 

those available so why not throw in a ñpeaches coupon?ò   

     The more baskets the better.   Let your creative juices bubble up and demonstrate how ñwith itò 

your club is.  If you have another Rotary club nearby team up and create a SUPER Basket! 

     And one more thing. This yearôs silent auction will have brand new rules that will eliminate 

those multiple trips to the table to get in the last bid or being out bid at the last second.  The auc-

tion committee will be selling silent auction tickets for a $5 suggested donation.  You can put as 

many tickets as you want into one basket, or spread them out.  At the close of the bidding the 

lucky ticket will be drawn for each basket.  

     Get your baskets (or your description of baskets to come) to Cindy Guldy 

cguldy@ft.newyorklife.com ï 970-674-3556) or Kellie Tovar (rotary5440 ï 970-506-1036) 

by May 25.  This is one time when being a ñbasket caseò is a good thing!  

Hayley Beard 

http://wynco.bbb.org
http://us.mc1609.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=cguldy@ft.newyorklife.com
http://us.mc1609.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rotary5440@yahoo.com
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DG MCCAMBRIDGE ATTENDS WINDSOR 

HEALTH FAIR 

     District Governor Mary McCambridge participated in 

the 9Health Fair sponsored by the Windsor Rotary Club 

on Saturday, April 7.  This is the signature event for the 

Windsor club which has been sponsoring the Health Fair 

for 26 years.  It is all hands on deck for the club as all 

members volunteer.  From helping people fill out forms, to 

taking blood pressures, to special exams by club doctors, 

everyone has a job.  Rotarians are assisted by dozens of 

non-Rotarian volunteers.  Many nursing students from the 

University of Northern Colorado and College America 

assisted this year by doing blood draws.  In addition to DG 

McCambridge, over 700 citizens were served between 7 

AM and noon. 

     Long time Windsor Rotarians Jody Niswender and 

Karen Kunz are the principal organizers of the event 

which has been held in Windsor for 26 years. The Win-

dsor 9Health Fair is historically the first 9Health fair to be 

held statewide. This year, vouchers for free blood draws 

were made available through a grant from 9Health Fair.  Jody Niswender said 

that these vouchers were given through doctorôs offices, churches and other 

sources to those who could not afford the blood draws. 

District Governor Mary McCam-
bridge gets blood drawn while 
Windsor Rotarians, Jody 
Niswender, Karen Kunz and PP 
Ardin Wright look on. 

District Governor Mary 
McCambridge poses 
with Windsor Rotarians 
for a group photo after 
the 9Health Fair. 

UNLOCKING THE ñGIRL EFFECTò IN 

GUATEMALA , by Starfish One by One 

     More and more studies demonstrate the profound difference girlsô education can make on 

the health, education, economic and environmental wellbeing of a country.  Guatemala has 

the worst gender disparity in our hemisphere.  Indigenous females make up almost a quarter 

of the population of 13 million, yet less than 1% ever makes it to university.  Starfish One by 

One, a Colorado non-profit, runs a program that effectively stewards indigenous young 

women from the 7-12th grade.  Through partial academic scholarships, personalized mentor-

ship and structured peer support, young women that would otherwise discontinue their 

schooling at the 6th grade have an opportunity to proactively participate in the economic de-

velopment of their rural communities.  Starfish is launching a program in 2013 call the 

BRIDGE Program that will equip Starfish students in high school with the business acumen 

and professional skills to effectively apply their talents and skills in Guatemalaôs formal econ-

omy.  This initiative will rely heavily on tapping the expertise of Guatemalan Rotarians who 

will offer informal and formal mentorship and internship opportunities to the young women 

of Starfish.   

     Centennial Rotary of Greeley Colorado is the International Host for a Global Grant  pro-

posal working with Mayan girls in Guatemala.  We invite other District 5440 Clubs to part-

nership with us on this project.  This is an opportunity to learn first hand the Future Vision 

process and fulfill a need for many indigenous Guatemala girls. 

 

Contact:  Thomas Dunn ï tdunn24@comcast.net or Kathy Van Soest -  kvansoest@gciinc.org  

mailto:tdunn24@comcast.net
mailto:kvansoest@gciinc.org

